ARNUAL REPORTE

1964

Nl ;
' J)__ ‘!:1 il L M ' h‘l‘ lwm-lm

e

Fooly Cross
Aon G5






Qqnpéu dbnwg Sbpng nunpn wpw p Jbq, wnip,
by, qgnpdu dbnwg Jbpng Julnqpw Jbq,

hwunncBhe v Lop 3punitu wnep Fbg
hlwuvnnihev qpwphu pnpdbp bi o~
vby bu gnpéb; wawdh pn JudlbuwJv
dul, p swp pnpépang, p pwlhg b
b qnpéng ppubw JSbg: TBu anaplhuw
gn wpwpwdng b. Jbg pwqlwlbnugu:

*R¥%
LR R
EEREEE SR}
RRBRRRKRNK
LR R
LR R
L LR

Lornd, may Thy Loving favor nest
upon us, and proper afl the woxrk
we undentake,

0 Jesus, wisdom of the Fathex,
ghant us wisdom, that we may
always think, speak, and do that
which 48 good in Thy sight; save
us grom evil thoughts, wonds and
deeds,

GLory be to the Fathen, and to
the Son, and 2o the Holy Ghost,
now and forever, world without
end. Amen,
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AGENDA FOR PARISH ASSEMBLY
Prayer and Election of officers for this meeting
Reading of the minutes of the last meeting
Election of 6 Parish Council Members
Election of 3 Auditing Committee Members
Annual Reports of the Pastor and Church Organizations
Report of the Auditing Committee
7. 1965 Proposed Budget

8., Salute for Good Service
-9, Publication of 60th Anniversary Booklet

.10, Renovations for the Church Center Annex

11. Prayer

PLEASE VOTE FOR & NAMES ONLY FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL

ARPIARIAN PHILIP  HAMAMJIAN HOSROF KAPUSUZIAN PETER
APKARIAN CHARLES HOLOPIGIAN GEORGE  MEGERDICHIAN MIKE
BAKERIAN VAZKEN HOVSEPIAN ZAVEN SHENLOOGIAN CARNIG
DERDERIAN SEROP KALBIAN ARMEN TAKAKJIAN PAUL

AU LI BN
> o 9 & o o

PLEASE VOTE FOR 3 NAMES ONLY FOR AUDITING COMMITTEE

BOGOSIAN PAUL STEPANIAN ROBERT
KABOBJIAN ANDREW SHENLOOGIAN DR, HARRY
SHAHBAZIAN LUD TAKAKJIAN JACK

*YOUR NOMINATING COMMITTEE
THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN

VART SAPAH-GULIAN, HAGOP TUTUNJIAN, HAIG
SIMSARIAN, LUD SHAHBAZIAN, MIKE MEGERDICHIAN
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YOUR PARISH COUNCIL

THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN PASTOR AND PRESIDENT

HAROLD AZMELIAN CHAIRMAN
DERAN CHOPOORIAN  VICE CHAIRMAN

' SEROP DERDERIAN TREASURER
RICHARD HACHADOORIAN ASST. TREASURER
PHILIP ARPIARIAN REC. SECRETARY
ALBERT NERSESIAN CORR. SECRETARY
HARRY SABONJIAN ADVISOR
PAUL TAKAKJIAN - ADVISOR
CARNIG SHENLOOGIAN  ADVISOR
ZAVEN HOVSEPIAN ~ ADVISOR

- ARMEN KALBIAN - ADVISOR

YOUR

DIOCESAN DELEGATES

LUD SHAHBAZIAN
NUBAR DORIAN

EDWARD TURNAMIAN

STATEMENT OF AUDITING COMMITTEE

The Auditing Committee has examined the account of the
Church and its organizations and has found them all to
be in order and wishes to congratulate the various treas-
urers for their conscientious efforts,

LUD SHAHBAZIAN
Dr. HARRY SHENLOOGIAN
JACK TAKAKJIAN
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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP
MEETING OF THE HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH
JANUARY 26, 1964

The Annual Membership Meeting of the Holy Cross Armenian
Church was called to order by Mr. Harold Azmelian, Chairman of the
Parish Council, at 2:00 PM, and was opened with a prayer by the
Very Rev. Vatche Hovsepian. Mr. Azmelian, on behalf of the Parish
Council and the membership, thanked the Ladies Aid for the luncheon
which they prepared and served.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS - Mr, Nubar Dorian was elected Chair-
man and Miss Ann Dadaian, Secretary, by a unanimous vote. Mr, Dorian
thanked the membership for their confidence in voting for him again
this year as in the past. He further expressed his desire to help
the membership in anyway possible by answering questions and re-
peating discussion in Armenian or English. He commented that the
purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Agenda which was prepared
at the Preliminary Membership Meeting.

THE VERY REV., VATCHE HOVSEPIAN, PASTOR, read the Pastor's
Annual Report to the membership. A motion was made and seconded
that Father Vatche's report be accepted with gratitude, filial love
and a prayerful wish for his continued spiritual guidance for many
years to come,

At this time a motion was made and seconded that the ballot
bos for the Election of Parish Council Members and Auditing Commit-
tee be closed at 3:00 PM. Motion was passed. Mr. Jack Takakjian,
member of the Nominating Committee, along with Mrs. Anne Hachadoorian,
Mrs. Zabel Sahagian and Mrs. Serpouhi Yaldizjian, were appointed by
the Chair to count the ballots,

1. REPORTS - A motion was made and seconded that all reports be
accepted in total aftecr they had been read to the membership.
Motion carried.

A. THE PARISH COUNCIL REPORT was read by Philip Arpiarian,
Recording Secretary of the Parish Council. On behalf of the member-
ship, thanks were expressed to the Parish Council for their untiring
devotion during the past year and their magnificent and efficient
work. :

Correction was made on the report (Page 20 of 1963 Book-
let) adding the name of Mr, Armen Kalbian, Parish Council member,
which was inadvertently omitted from the report.

B. THE LADIES AID REPORT was read by Mrs. Zabel Sahagian.

C. THE LADIES EDUCATIONAL REPORT was read by Mrs. Ser-
pouhi Yaldizjian.
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D. THE MEN'S CLUB REPORT was read by Mr. Richard
Mahmarian. -

E. THE SUNDAY SCHOOL REPORT was read by Mr. Zaven Hov-
sepian.

Since there were no further discussion on the reports as
presented, a motion was made and seconded that all reports be
accepted as read with corrections., Motion carried.

2, Because the CHURCH CENTER COMMITTEE did not have a written
report, Mr., Harry Sabonjian gave an oral presentation to the Parish,.
Mr. Sabonjian reported that approximately 60 affairs were held in
the Center during the past year. All Church organizations have
access to its facilities. Such affairs as the New Year's Eve cel-
ebration, Ladies Aid Bazaar, Sunday School Christmas Pageant,
Armenian School Hantess, Man's Club Dance and other functions were
held, without charge. The Financial Report of the Church Center
was read by Mr. Sabonjian. Motion was made and seconded that the
Church Center Report be accepted. Motion was carried.

2. MR, LUD SHAHBAZIAN, Chairman of the Auditing Committee,
gave a thorough explanation of all the treasurers' books which he
audited with the assistance of Dr., Harry Shenloogian. Mr, Shah-
bazian expressed his thanks to the treasurers of all the organiza-
tions and complimented them for keeping orderly books.

The following changes were made on the Financial Reports:

a. LADIES AID: (Page 37 of 1963 booklet) Add under
disbursements - Loan for Bazaar, $1,000.

b. Under Assets of Holy Cross Armenian Church (Page
27 of 1963 booklet) Ladies Aid: the figure of 1963
should be $3,383.66 instead of $3,386.66. Also, at
the bottom of the page by the asterisk, the word
should be '"market value" instead of '"marked value".

It was commented that the Parish net worth has increased
$9,000. this year over last year.

Mr. Lud Shahbazian requested that a round of applause be
given to Mr. Armen Kalbian, who did outstanding work for the Auditing
Committee.

MRS. ANNE HACHADOORIAN read the Financial Report of the
Parish Calendar Project. The membership expressed their apprecia-
tion to Mrs., Hachadoorian for her wonderful work in carrying out
this project successfully. Over $850. profit was realized for
our Parish.

A motion was made and secondad that a vote of thanks and
appreciation go to the Auditing Committee for the tremendous job
that they did, Motion was carried.
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4, PROPOSED BUDGET - (Page 29 of 1963 booklet) The proposed
budget was presented to the membership., Motion was made and sec-
onded that the Proposed Budget as submitted be accepted. Motion

was carried.

5. TO SECURE PARKING FACILITIES FOR THE PARISH - The Parish
Council reported that a committee had been set up to look into the
possibilities of securing parking facilities for the Church., The
committee to date has been unable to find suitable facilities and
therefore has brought the matter before the membership so that per-
haps a solution may be found.

A motion was made and seconded that the Parish Council look
into all phases and aspects of securing parking facilities and
bring their findings to the next Annual Membership Meeting. Motion
was carried.

6. DETERMINATION OF MEMBERSHIP UNION CITY HOLY CROSS CHURCH -
Mr. Jack Shahinian presented the following motion to the membership
which will be submitted on behalf of our Parish to the Diocesan
Assembly. A motion was made and seconded that this proposal will

be accepted by the Parish under the condition that Father Vatche

and the three delegates get together and make minor changes. Motion
was passed.

The above motion, as directed by the membership, was con-
sidered by Father Vatche and the three delegates.

The proposal is as follows:

Article 5 of the Diocesan Constitution
Change to read as follows

"In a church community, all persons who have been baptized
and confirmed in the Armenian Church who accept its doctrines,
canons and rites and fulfill their obligations to the church and
community, shall be members in good standing by the process of
registering with any of the numerous Armenian Church parishes
throughout the North American Continent, shall constitute the
Parish Assembly.

Any person who by reason of geographical location cannot
register at a local parish, he shall be allowed to register with
the Armenian Diocese."

Article 6:

"Every member of a parish shall pay to his or her church
annual dues, the amount of which will be $3.00. This amount may
be increased but not decreased by the parish assembly.

Following factors shall determine the relative amount of
assessments. The amount of the assessment for the following year
shall be submitted to the parish by November 1 before the Diocesan
Assembly for consideration at the parish assembly.
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a. A total membership of a parish
b. Total dues paying membership of the parish
c. The economic status of the community and its
record of discharging its obligations with
. reference to past assessments.

1. Diocesan Delegates: Each parish shall have a minimum of
- two delegates.

2. Each parish shall have additional delegates based on
the total number of registered communicants as follows:

Up to 250, one additional delegate;

251 to 500, two additional delegates;
501 to 750, three additional delegates;
751 to 1000, four additional delegates."

7. MR. PHILIP ARPIARIAN, Chairman of the PLEDGE SYSTEM,

< gave the membership a complete explanation of the PLEDGE SYSTEM
and its progress to date in the Parish. He urged the membership
to cooperate with the Parish Council in this new endeavor,

8. MOTION was made and seconded to reduce voting rights
of the parish from $10. to §$3.

9. ENLARGEMENT OF KITCHEN FACILITIES - Recommendations
that any parishioner has regarding the kitchen should be put in
writing and submitted to the Parish Council.

10. PURCHASE OF BUILDING ADJACENT TO CHURCH CENTER - Mr.
Harry Sabonjian gave an explanation regarding this item. It
would make the Center more useful by providing more working
space, not only for the ladies, as far as kitchen facilities are
concerned, but also for other needed space. The building is for
sale.

A motion was made and seconded that the membership give
the Parish Council the authority to consider the purchase of the
building adjacent to the Center and purchase it only when and if
the Parish Council feels that the price is right. Motion was

i carried.
11. RENOVATION OF CHURCH ANNEX - Renovation to the Church
. Annex will take the form of lowering the ceiling, providing ample

closet space and installing a solid railing for added safety to
the children to replace the dangerous steps that now exist.

A motion was made and seconded that the recommendation
of the Parish Council that the Church Annex be renovated be
accepted. Motion was carried.

12, FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES - JERUSALEM AND CATHEDRAL -
A certain amount of money has been assessed to the Union City
Parish by the Diocese for the above two fund raising activities;
. monies to be paid over a period of 3 years.
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JERUSALEM: $8,000 has been assessed to our Parish for
the Jerusalem Fund Raising Campaign. This money will go towards
the renovation of the Church of the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusalem.
A dinner will be held for this purpose, date to be announced in
the near future.

CATHEDRAL: The campaign for this project is still going
on and at present it is an estimated million dollar project.

13, The results of the elections were announced as follows:
108 votes were cast:

PARISH COUNCIL

Elected: Harold Azmelian 99
Richard Hachadoorian 91
Deran Chopoorian 87
Harry Sabonjian 70
Albert Nersesian 62
Alternates: Paul Bogosian 45
Haig Simsarian 24
AUDIT COMMITTEE /
Elected: Lud Shahbazian 96
Dr. Harry Shenloogian 61
Jack Takakjian 57
Alternates: Charles Apkarian 43
Thomas Chopoorian 40

The Very Rev. Vatche Hovsepian thanked Mr. Nubar Dorian
for his capable handling of the meeting and Miss Ann Dadaian for
taking the minutes as well as Mr., Lud Shahbazian and Dr. Harry
Shenloogian, Auditing Committee; Mr. Jack Shahinian, Mr. Lud
Shahbazian and Mr. Jack Takakjian, Nominating Committee; and
all those who worked and helped to make the meeting a success.
He expressed his thanks to all the Parish Council Members for
their untiring efforts during the past year and congratulated
the newly elected members.

Mr. Nubar Dorian, Chairman of the Meeting, commended
the Parish Council for their work during the past year and com-
plimented Father Vatche, on behalf of the Parish, for his thorough
compilation of the 1963 Annual Report Booklet.

Father Vatche announced that the Consecration Ceremonies
of the new Altar will take place on March 22, 1964, Palm Sunday,
and urged the membership to attend and wholeheartedly support
this important affair.

The meeting ended with the singing of Hayr Mer and a
prayer and was adjourned at 5:30 PM,

THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor-President
NUBAR DORIAN ANN DADAIAN
Chairman Secretary
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PASTOR'S CONCISE ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1964

With a great joy and grateful heart, I greet the
parishioners of the Holy Cross Armenian Church. Our Church
is 59 years o0ld, still vibrant and lively in her mission.

By the Grace of God during the year of 1966, we will cele-
brate reverently the 60th anniversary.

The year of 1964 became an extraordlnary year of
happiness and sadness. The new altar of our Church was duly
and very ceremonlously consecrated by His Grace Archbishop
Sion Manoogian on Palm Sunday morning, March 22, 1964,
creating a unique occasion of spiritual satisfaction. With
the erection of the new altar, we have almost completed the
renovation of the physical body of the Church., For your
Pastor and the present Parish Council Members, it is extreme-
ly gratifying to witness the resilience and vitality of this
oldest Armenian Church in the United States. We will continue
our mission which we have inherited from our fathers.

Church Services were conducted according to the rites
and canons of our Church. Every Sunday we had celebration of
the Divine Liturgy assisted by Deacons Krikor Bendian and
Mardiros Katoonagian, sung by our Choir under the leadership
of Choirmaster Hosrof Hamamjian. The assistance of our Choir
" and Deacons are matchless. They deserve greater recognition
from our parishioners.

During the year of 1964, I have officiated the Sacrament
of Baptism upon 22 children who are: Lisa Marie Dadian, Melissa
Jean Donigian, James Edward Reeber, John Soovajian, Jr., Joseph
Charles Keosseian, Steven Richard Der Tomasian, Rouben Kesh-
guerian, Dawn Christine Vezirian, Karen Leona Nersesian, Cheryl
Evalina Clark, Daniel Garabed Ekmekciyan, Steven Michael Azarian,
June Maria Mekjian, George Charles Kaprielian, Diane Kelesh,
John Gregory Mallumian, Michael Najarian, Linda Delores Atamian,
Gregory Ronald Fuest, Peter Paul Sbarbaro, Lorraine Anahid
Varjabedian and Ronald Aram Buruchian.

Twenty-five parishioners have found their eternal life,
as follows: Vartouhi Varakian, Aram Najarian, Shnork Chankalian,
Kaspar Manuelian, Movses Garabedlan Peter Nakashian, Garabed
Hazarabedian, Isabel Allian, Ohanness Buruchian, Mihran Papazian,
Gregory Vartian, Mark Jack Shahinian, Souren AJamlan, Anoush
Tegrar, Mary Arzoomanign, Yeranig Shaterian, Peter Froonjian,
Hrant Yaldizjian, Nazaret Babian, Aram Tammallan Andrew Dik-
ranian, Stepan Kachadoorian, Richard Hagopian, John Kahoumjian
and Haiganoosh Nakashian.

The following seven couples were married: James and
Lillian Bakal, Charles and Barbara Krikorian, Hrant and Annette
Sahagian, Anthony and Adrienne Terrizzi, Hagop and Mary Ann
Dildabanian, Lawrence and Jeanette Der Hagopian, Albert E. and
Genevieve G. Keusey.

All the Church Organizations completed a very gratifying
and salutatory year.
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LADIES AID: Under the guidance of the very capable
Chairman, Mrs. Zabel Sahagian, who has a sense of obedience
to the Constitution of our Diocese, together with her execu-
tive committee and members of the organization, they have
completed a very memorable year, 1964 will always be remem-
bered because in the presence of the entire Parish, they have
celebrated their 30th Anniversary. This organization has been
and is the backbone of our Parish, and the members are always
willing and ready to assist the Parish Council. From the
bottom of my heart, I sincerely congratulate them.

LADIES EDUCATIONAL: The main purpose of this organiza-
tion is to continue the instruction of the Armenian language
to our children. Under the guidance of capable and dedicated
teacher and Chairman, Mrs. Surpouhie Yaldizjian, together with
her executive committee, they have revived this organization.
Armenian School will always receive Special attention from me
and I am always willing to teach our language to our children.
We must always help and encourage this organization.

MEN'S CLUB: This young organization has already estab-
lished itself maturely in the life of our Parish, During the
Consecration Dinner, they donated $1500. to the Church. Every
male person of our Parish over 21 years of age should be a mem-
ber of the Men's Club.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: ©Under the guidance of Superintendent,
Mr, Zaven Hovsepian, assisted by dedicated teachers, religious
instructions are given very regularly to our children. Our
Sunday School became a leader and the first one in acquiring
a closed circuit television arrangement which will enable the
entire Sunday School to attend the Divine Liturgy in their
Chapel.” We will continue to do our utmost in this field.

ACYOA: We have re-started the ACYOA in our Parish.

The Parish Council has designated Mr. Zaven Hovsepian as liason
and this young group has been meeting every other Tuesday. We
hope that during the coming year, this young group will grow
and make its presence felt in our Parish.

PARISH COUNCIL: The services of this American born
group is extremely unique. Though all of them young, yet
they are mature and healthy thinking members who are willing
at all times to work for the progress of our Parish., This
body of the Parish Council, headed by faithful Chairman,
Harold Azmelian and Vice Chairman, Deran Chopoorian, together
with the other members, Philip Arpiarian, a reliable secretary;
Serop Derderian, very trustworthy trustee and treasurer, who
is the first one every Sunday in the Churchj; together with
advisors Armen Kalbian, Carnig Shenloogian, Paul Takakjian,
Harry Sabonjian, Albert Nersesian, Richard Hachadoorian, Zaven
Hovsepian; all of them without exception have an unparalleled
sense of responsibility. They are dedicated and fortunately,
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our parishioners do recognize their talented collective
leadership and cooperate with them. This gives new zeal
and courage to them to continue their work. Our parents
can feel happy for being able, under rather trying circum-
stances to raise children of this caliber, who, filled with
the faith of their forefathers, perpetuate our national
ecclesiastic heritage and carry the torch honorably and
proudly. All the members of the present Board deserve a
rewarding crown.

Our Diocesan Delegates, who are Lud Shahbazian, Nubar
Dorian and Jack Shahinian; upon his death, Edward Turnamian,
attended the Parish Council Meetings and with their wise
guidance became an integral part of it.

The year of 1964 became a period of sorrow for us,

We have lost one of our very dedicated and dynamic leaders,
Mr. Jack Shahinian, who was our Diocesan Delegate for so many
years, His spirit of dedication and correct approach to the
matters will remain as inheritance from him to us. Thanks

to the spirit of such people the Church contlnues fulfilling
its mission. May God rest his soul.

In May 1964, together with our delegates, I attended
the Diocesan Assembly held in South Milwaukee. The major
decision was the 50th Anniversary Commemoration of the Martyrs.,
The Diocese, under the guidance of His Grace Archbishop Sion
Manoogian, together with a committee composed of well-known
Armenians of which Mr. Nubar Dorian and I are members, are
in the process of commemorating this event on Sunday, April
25 at the Lincoln Center for the Performing Arts. Our Parish
will take an active participation in this.

While the Turks destroy, we will build. To their
massacre our answer is the ever-continued erections of
Armenian Schools and multitudes of new Armenian Churches.

We will continue the work of our martyrs and on this occasion
we promise to be their worthy heirs and pilgrims in the mission
of the Church.

We pray to the Almighty to receive them and place them
amongst the righteous, and we ask for His Grace to love and
forgive each other and work for the Glory of the Church.

With prayers and blessings,

VATCHE VARTABED HOVSEPIAN
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ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL REPORT - 1964

PARISH COUNCIL

At the General Membership Meeting of the Holy Cross
Armenian Church, January 26, 1964, the following parishion-
ers were elected to serve on the Parish Council:

Mr. Harold Azmelian
Mr. Richard Hachadoorian
Mr, Deran Chopoorian
Mr, Harry Sabonjian
Mr, Albert Nersesian

The first meeting of the new Parish Council was held
during the month of February, 1964 at which time Father
Vatche Hovsepian read the letter confirming and approving
the elections.

The following officers were elected to serve during
the next year:

Chairman Harold Azmelian
Vice Chairman Deran Chopoorian
Treasurer Serop Derderian
Asst. Treasurer Richard Hachadoorian
Secretary Philip Arpiarian
Corr. Secretary Albert Nersesian
Advisor Harry Sabonjian
Advisor Paul Takakjian
Advisor Carnig Shenloogian
- Advisor Zaven Hovsepian
Advisor Armen Kalbian

The following standing committee chairmen were ap-
pointed to conduct the business of the Parish Council:

Church Center Harry Sabonjian

Building Maintenance Deran Chopoorian

Picnic , Paul Takakjian and
Carnig Shenloogian

Bazaar Assistance Harry Sabonjian and
Zaven Hovsepian

Sunday School Zaven Hovsepian and.
Philip Arpiarian

Maas Serop Derderian

Altar Consecration Lud Shahbazian, Harold

Committee Azmelian, Philip Arpiarian

and Zaven Hovsepian
Membership Committee Lud Shahbazian and

Philip Arpiarian
Pledge System Philip Arpiarian
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Calendar Mrs. Anne Hachadoorian

Building Purchase Harold Azmelian and
Deran Chopoorian

Parking Albert Nersesian, Harold
Azmelian and Philip
Arpiarian

Vision Mrs. Anne Hachadoorian and

Miss Ann Dadaian

Mr, Serop Derderian was appointed as the director of
assignments on Sundays for the Parish Council Members.

During the course of 'the year, the Parish Council met
and conducted twenty business meetings and two annual member-
ship meetings.

At this time, we must emphasize the fact that the
meetings of the Parish Council were held very orderly and
regularly with love and understanding. Except in the case
of sickness, all the members were present at the meetings.

During the year 1964 we have made important renova-
tions on the Church properties as follows:

CHURCH PROPERTIES

CHURCH - The fencing around the Church and all the
trim were painted which gave our Church a fresh new look.

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Each of the Sunday School classrooms
were provided with bookshelves and the Primary and Secondary
Departments were provided with new altars.

During the coming year, our Sunday School pupils will
be viewing the Divine Liturgy via closed circuit television.
Our Church can boast of this accomplishment which will greatly
enhance the education of our Sunday School children.

PARISH HOUSE - The exterior of the Parish House is at
long last being renovated. New shingles and a change in the
color of the woodwork will do much to the appearance of the
Parish House.

Father Vatche's apartment has been slightly remodeled
by eliminating the wall between the living room and hall room,

The sidewalks outside the Parish House and the Annex
were repaired.

CHURCH CENTER - A public address system was installed
providing better sound coverage within the Center.

Plans to install a new hot water heater and improving
the kitchen facilities were temporarily delayed pending the
possibility of the purchase of the building adjacent to the
Church Center,
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CHURCH ANNEX - The ceiling was lowered to improve the
appearance of the room and reduce the heat loss.

NEW PROPERTIES - Pursuant to the wishes of the Parish
Assembly Meeting 1964, the Parish Council placed a $1,000,
deposit towards the purchase of the property adjacent to
the Church Center on Bergenline Avenue. Purchase price -
$10,000.

PARISH PAPER

The VISION was published faithfully on a monthly basis
throughout the year through the untiring efforts of Father
Vatche Hovsepian and an editorial staff composed of Mrs. Anne
Hachadoorian and Miss Ann Dadaian.

We owe our thanks and gratitude to Mr. Thomas Bozoian
and Mr, Edward Kasabian who so willingly make the deadline
in the printing department.

SEMINARY SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Because no one has applied for the $250. scholarship,
this amount will be donated to the Etchmiadzin Seminary.
This Scholarship was established at the 1962 Annual Member-
ship Meeting. |

PARISH CALENDAR

Last year's success in this area will be overshadowed
by this year's response. Comments from many outside of the
Parish are extremely complimentary. Needless to say, Mrs,
Anne Hachadoorian executed this successful project most
energetically and efficiently.

PLEDGE SYSTEM

‘ For the Holy Cross Armenian Church of Union City,
this is the year 2 A.P. (second year of the PLEDGE). It
cannot be considered a complete success; however, the be-
ginning of all things new are slow in being accepted.

A measure of its success is indicated by the follow-
ing:

a., Total Pledges received - 89
b. Number adults participating in

PLEDGE SYSTEM - 163
c. Total dollars pledged - $7,515°
d. Total Pledge dollars received - $6-006 é-,"ﬁo O

e. Average Pledge - $ 46
£f. Total number of adult

parishioners 536

o0
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You should all be cognizant of the fact that Diocesan
representation is based on membership. A response to the
PLEDGE SYSTEM helps the Parish Council in verifying the member-
ship of our Church. Everyone must be counted.

Throughout the coming year, the Parish Council will con-
tinue to solicit Pledges...and, with your cooperation, we will
approach 100% participation.

The Church is a place of worship, but for centuries
the Armenian Church has also been the social center for the
Armenian people, all the people, not just a small group.
Everyone can have a voice in the affairs of our Church. We
ask you all to leave the ranks of the looker-ons and join the
do-ers,

ENVELOPE SYSTEM

Closely allied with the PLEDGE SYSTEM is the use of the
envelopes. During the past year 151 parishioners, as com-
pared with 128 in 1963, took advantage of the envelopes. Total
weekly collecting amounted to $7,466.71 of which $4,710 was
collecged through the envelope system. All monies received in
the envelopes are credited towards your Pledge.

PICNIC

The 1964 Picnic was conducted jointly with St. Leon's
Church of Fairlawn. Needless to say the Picnic was a success
socially as well as financially.

Everyone helped; however, the following names must be
singled out for the untiring effort put forth: Paul Takakjian
and Carnig Shenloogian, George Holopigian, Hajy Hagop Tutunjian,
Albert Nersesian, Gregory Shenloogian, Jack and Herbert Takakj-
ian; The Men's Club, the Ladies Aid and the Parish Council.

We are grateful to the parishioners who attended and
enjoyed themselves. Our greatest reward is the satisfaction
in knowing that our efforts have provided the parishioners
with varied and successful activities such as the picnic.

DIOCESAN DELEGATES

With the passing of Mr. Jack Shahinian, who was a
Diocesan Delegate, it was necessary to invite the person who
had received the next highest vote to complete his unexpired
term, Mr. Armenag Voskian was notified of his succession, but
declined. Mr, Edward Turnamian, who had the next highest vote,
was then invited to complete the unexpired term. We are ex-
tremely happy to welcome Mr. Turnamian to the ranks of the
servers,
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ALTAR CONSECRATION AND FUND-RAISING DINNER

On Palm Sunday, March 22, 1964, Archbishop Sion
Mano@gian consecrated the newly installed altar at the
Holy ¢ross Armenian Church, Union City, New Jersey.

- The Fynd-Raising Dinner Committee, Zaven Hovsepian,
Lud Shahbazjan and Harry Sabonjian, planned an appropriate
program enjoyed by everyone. The program consisted of
speeches by Archbishop Sion Manoogian, Very Rev. Vatche
Hovsepian, Mr. Nubar Dorian, Mr. Edward Turnamian and Mr,
Harold Azmelian. The Late Jack Shahinian was Master of
Ceremonies.,

In the name of the Church Organizations, the follow-
ing people expressed their joy and presented a donation
towards the Altar Fund: Mrs. Zabel Sahagian, Chairman of
the Ladies Aid; Mrs. Surpouhi Yaldizjian, Chairman of the
Ladies Educational; Mr, Richard Mahmarian, Chairman of the
Men's Club and Mr. Zaven Hovsepian, Superintendent of the
Sunday School.

All those who have donated will be recognized on
appropriate placques, one placed behind the altar and one
placed in the vestibule. These placques will also indicate
the names of the persons who donated the previous altar,

The reality of our new altar is a tribute to parish-
ioners who have so gencrously donated to the Altar Fund.
Its existence is a testimony to the fact that no project is
too great for our humble Parish. The total monies donated
to the Altar Fund was §14,000.

LADIES AID 30TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

As a significant event in the life of our parish or-
ganizations, we would like to report that the Ladies Aid
Society of the Holy Cross Armenian Church, by the Grace of
God, has celebrated her 30th Anniversary with a dinner on
October 18, 1964, For further details, please refer to their
report. :

MAAS

As in previous years, members of the Ladies Aid Soc-
iety, consisting of Mrs., Haiganoosh Kapusuzian, Mrs. Lucia
Kalfaian, Mrs., Haiganoosh Basmajian and Mrs. Ovsannah Kal-
oustian, kindly prepared the maas during the year 1964, Mr.
Serop Derderian, treasurer of the Parish Council and his
daughter, Doris Derderian are responsible for the distribu-
tion of the maas. Our sincere appreciation to all of them,

JOINT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

During the past year two meetings were held with the
Parish Councils of all the Metropolitan Area Churches. The
purpose of these meetings are to discuss mutual problems in
the operation of the Church. To date the significant accom-
plishments are the following:
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a. Preliminary Parish Council Manual,

b. Committee to consider problems of ACYOA,

c. Committee to establish uniform choir practices
and to organize concerts with the joint parti-
cipation of all choirs,

More meetings are being planned for the coming year.
TRIBUTE

Our Parish has suffered the loss of another of its
outstanding parishioners. During the month of August, Mr.
Jack Shahinian passed away suddenly. Since his death many
words have been spoken honoring his memory. As a final
tribute, The Holy Cross Armenian Church of Union City, of
which he was a Parish Council Member and Diocesan Delegate
for many years mourns the loss of this leader who lived his
life fully in service and devoted his energy to furthering
the cause of the Armenian Church and Armenians in America
and preserving the heritage and culture of Armenia.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

We express our deep and sincere gratitude and obed-
ience to His Grace Archbishop Sion Manoogian, Primate of
the Diocese of the Armenian Church, who on March 22, 1964,
consecrated our new Altar,

Our thanks to the Very Rev. Vatche Hovsepian, Pastor
of our Church who at all times is ready to execute his duty
diligently.

We wish to express our appreciation to Mr, Charles
Metjian who donated his time and effort in painting the
Church exterior and shingling the Parish House.

To serve as a Parish Council member apparently does
not satisfy Zaven Hovsepian. Besides these duties, he has
donated his time and energy to renovating the Church Annex
by lowering the ceiling...a job well done.

Our thanks to the Men's Club for the "Snowblower"
which they donated.

The Parish Council expresses its satisfaction and
gratitude to our Church organizations for their dedication
and help .they have rendered.
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Our greatest thanks, gratitude and appreciation
goes to the entire Parish, who without complaint, with

an exemplary dedication, support the projects of the
Parish Council. We pray for the continuation of this

magnificent spirit.
May the Lord God save us from all evil, and may
the Holy Spirit guard and guide us in our undertakings.

PARISH COUNCIL

THE VERY REV, VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor-President

PHILIP ARPIARIAN HAROLD AZMELIAN
Secretary Chairman
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

PARISH COUNCIL FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME 1963
Membership Dues, Pledges, Plate $ 7,972.80
Collections
Donations
Christmas 2,782.00
Easter 2,542,00
Ladies Aid 6,000.00
Other occasional donations - 370.25
Christenings, Weddings § Funerals 1,148, 1,017.50
Less Amounts paid to Priests, 440,
Deacons and Organists (applies to 1964)
In Lieu of Flowers 685.00
Candelabra and Candles 1,097.67
Sacraments and Prayers 1,771.00
Dividends and Interest 319.69
Altar Fund (Total in Fund) ’ 3,613.25
Collections on Pews - ' 285,00
(still due)
Receipts from Sale of Calendars 29,00
Net Proceeds from Picnic 861.25 1,152.05
New Year's Eve Party 622.84
~Consecration Dinner (loss of) 38.25

‘ (applies to 1964)
Hall Rentals -

Miscellaneous -
29,637.21
DISBURSEMENTS
Salaries and Travel 8,265.00
Gas, Electric and Water 951.68
Fuel 0il 683.93
Building Maintenance and Improvements 3,086.79
Church Center (consolidated into parish 1,626.05
accounting in 1964) includes pur-
chase of round tables in 1964.
Office Expenses 391.11
Telephone 269.92
Diocesan Dues and Assessments 3,675,00
Looma to Diocese 200.00
Church Supplies v 342,90
Newsletters and Parish Publications 654.57
Insurance ' 833.02
Council of Churches - Dues ©225.00

Gratuities, Honorariums and Donations 455,00

1964

9,713, 71

3,304.00

3,071,00

1,101.45
708.00

2,254,00
1,091.89
1,641.00
576.75
9,898,00
55.00

1,445.84

549.05
21.28

35,430.97

8,500,00
1,362.68

613,33
2,430,48
3,760.37

723,37
304.29
3,000, 00
200.00
425,03
796.00
1,469, 82

475.00
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DISBURSEMENTS (continued)

Sunday School Graduation Gifts

Diocesan Insurance Plan for Clergy

Convention Expense (less fares ret., by
delegates)

New Altar plus carpeting 512.75; curtain
150

Deposit on Building next door to center

Miscellaneous (Calendars, flowers,
safe deposit box, etc.)

Excess of Income over Expenses
Cash Balance, December 31

Cash Balance, December 31

Analysis of Cash Balance, December 31
Checking Account, Hudson Co. Nation-
al Bank
Savings Account, Hudson Co, National
Bank
Time Deposit, Atlantic Bank of N, Y.

1963 1964
80,00

- 199,92
- 185,05
- 9,127.75
1,000.00
111.80 129.98
21,851.77 34,703.07
7,785, 44 727,90
6,596, 78 14,382.22
14,382.22 15,110.12
3,204.54 3,047,82
11,177.68 7,062, 30
- 5,000, 00
14,382.22 15,110.12

Respectfully submitted,

Serop Derderian, Treasurer
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ASSETS OF HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH
(Other Than Real Estate)

December' 31, 1964
PARISH COUNCIL HOLDINGS 1961 1962 1963 1964
U.S. Government Bonds. 5,000.00 5,000,00 5,000.00 5,000.00
Time Deposit Atlantic - - 5,000.00
Bank of N. Y. Cert.
2347 due 10/9/65
Checking Account 3,500.,47 1,553.28 3,204.54 3,047.82
Savings Account #71853 3,000.00 5,043,550 11,177.68 7,062.30
Hudson Co. National Bank
Securities:
*# 14 shares Public Service 205.00 205,00 518.00 560,00
Electric and Gas Co.

3 shamen:Y 0238171 4/14/60

2 shares Y 0255597 1/9/61

2 shares Y 0298788 1/4/63

3 shares # 46272 4/24/64

2 shares # 46273 4/24/64

2 shares # 46274 4/24/64
* 6

2 shares Mass. Investors 501,52 526.52 506.44 1,054.00
Trust: _

35 shares P 953095 7/11/62

3 shares P 997848 5/7/63

9 shares # 31127 1/10/64

15 shares # 81829 12/10/64

LADIES AID

Checking Account 1,747.35 5,935.98 3,386.66 1,426.83
U.S. Government Bonds 14,000.00 14,000.00 14,000.00 14,000.00

Savings Account 2,641.42

Petty Cash - - - | 49,83
LADIES EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY

Checking Account 1,438.20 1,120.93 1,055.50 1,470,75

Savings Account 2,260.36 2,779.74 1,628.67 1,669.11

U.S. Government Bonds 2,000.00 2,000.00 4,000.00 4,000.00
HOLY CROSS CHURCH CENTER (Now consolidated into Parish Account)

HOLY CROSS CHURCH CALENDAR PROJECT, CASH ON HAND 1,780.50
HOLY CROSS CHURCH CHOIR

Checking Account 574.29 460.14 440.24 390, 74
HOLY CROSS CHURCH SUNDAY SCHOOL

Checking Account 410.60 385.62 1,055.46 270.69
HOLY CROSS CHURCH MEN'S CLUB

Checking Account - 855.71 2,035.40 497.34

(Organized January 1, 1962)

34,918.70 39,910,55 48,014.87 45,423+98
* Hitherto carried at cost to donor, these items - 4,’ 72.
have been listed at year end market value since 1963. ’ it
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PROPOSED ANNUAL BUDGET

PARISH COUNCIL

JANUARY 1-DECEMBER 31,

ANNUAL DUES

Diocese $ 3,000,00
Etchmiadzin (Looma) 200,00
Council of Churches 75.00
SALARIES § TRAVEL ALLOWANCE
BUILDINGS OPERATING EXPENSE
Maintenance 3,000.00
Real Estate Tax 1,200.00
Light, Heat, Gas, 2,200.00
Water
Church Repairs 1,000,00
Insurance 1,200.00

PROPERTY IMPROVEMENTS

next to Church Center)

OFFICE EXPENSES

Printing, Stationery 800.00

Postage and Envelopes 500.00

Telephone 300,00
MISCELLANEOUS

Honorariums and Gifts 600,00

Church Expenses 1,000,00

(offering envelopes,
candles, etc.)

TOTAL ANTICIPATED EXPENSES

[ ANTICIPATED INCOME

Prayers, weddings, 4,
funerals, in lieu of
flowers

Candles 1,

Donations
Non-Religious Activities 1
Dividends and Interest
Miscellaneous

§ TOTAL ANTICIPATED INCOME

Membership Dues, Pledges 18,

(Excluding renovation of bu11d1ng

800.00

200.00
000.00

,300.00

600,00

175.00

1965

3,275,00
9,000.00

8,600.00

2,000,00

1,600.00

1,600.,00

$26,075.00

$26,075.00
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PARISH CALENDAR
| FINANCIAL REPORT

l INCOME 1963 1964

Birthday and Anniversary dates $ 202,50 $ 242,50
(810) (972) |

Calendars ordered (214) (221) 214,00 221.00
Photographs - meeting dates 45,00 45,00
Advertisements 580,00 575.00
Extra Calendars sold to date 105.00 67.00
TOTAL INCOME 1,146.50 1,150.50
DISBURSEMENTS
Coiled Wires 25.00
Offset and printing _ 250,00 180.00
Tru-Tone Lithographers :
Union Business Machine Co., 10.00
Miscellaneous 30.00 21.00
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 290.00 - 226.00
NET PROFIT 856.50 924,00
BALANCE ON HAND 856.50
924,00
1,780.50

Respectfully submitted,
Mrs. Anne Hachadoorian,

Project Chairman

P. S. We are still selling these calendars, the income
of which will be returned to the Parish Council.
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MEN'S CLUB ANNUAL REPORT
HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

During 1964, the Men's Club has had 10 membership
meetings and 10 Executive Committee meetings,

The following were elected to the Executive Board:

Richard Mahmarian Chairman

Charles Apkarian Vice Chairman

James Soojian Recording Secretary
Jack Sasoonian Corr. Secretary
James Hardie Treasurer

Paul Takakjian Advisor

Albert Nersesian Advisor

Charles Mekjian Advisor

George Holopigian Advisor

At the close of the third year of our organization,
the Men's Club has endeavored to link itself with the Church
eccliastically, culturally and through social events, with
members exceeding 100 in number,

Through the years since the beginning of the Men's
Club, our members have grasped a better understanding towards
God and our Church, and of their fellow man. We owe this
guidance to our Parish Priest, The Very Rev. Vatche Hovsepian.

As a result of this leadership and the effort from
each member, there has been more interest and effort upon all
related activities concerning all Church matters and issues.

As in the past, we of the Men's Club stand ready to
assist whenever called upon, no matter what the need.

Again, as in the past, we have continued to enrich
ourselves through our cultural programs by inviting speakers
of prominence to lecture at our meetings in their chosen fields.

Throughout the year, lecutirng to the Men's Club, we
have had Lt. Murphy of the Police Department, speaking on
"Narcotics and its Affects'; Dr. Wilkerson spoke on present
day racial integration; Mr., J. J. White, School Superintendent,
lecutred on education and school systems; and from the business
world we had Mr. Charles Corbin lecture on Stocks and Bonds.

On Sports Night, we played host to the Holy Name
Society of the St. Augustine Roman Catholic Church. That
evening we saw some films and had two speakers, Mr. Alex
Webster of the New York Football Giants and Augie Lio, a local
sports writer. We feel this night was a step closer to better
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understanding between two religious faiths,

Our own Father Vatche-spoke to us on the History of
Armenia, covering its Church, politics and culture. A most
enlightening and informative lecture it was,

Jack Takakjian, a member of our organization, gave
a most interesting speech on the Interstate Commerce Commission.

The Men's Club programs of social activities have
also proved to be quite successful, Our Third Annual Dance
of October 10 was socially and financially successful,

A fishing trip at the shore was enjoyed by our ardent
fishermen members.

This Fall, 100 members attended a Giant-Pittsburgh
Football Game.

Also, as in past years, we had bowling matches and
basketball games. '

The Men's Club purchased and donated to the Parish,
a snow blowing machine.

The Men's Club will continue to assist and join in.
all programs by any social organizations in our Church.

If we may quote here from our preceding report:
"We shall continue to be unfaltering members and parishioners
of our community, and we will grow to have a better understanding
towards our fellow man, our Church and our Country."

On behalf of the Men's Club,

THE VERY REV. VATCHE HOVSEPIAN
Pastor-President

RICHARD MAHMARIAN JAMES SOOJIAN
Chairman Recording Secretary
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

MEN'S CLUB FINANCIAL REPORT

BALANCE ON HAND, December 31
INCOME

Dues v C
Dues (1964 paid in advance)
50/50 Raffle

Sports Night

New Year's Dance

Return of Advance

Second Annual Dance

Third Annual Dance (partial)
Other Income

TOTAL INCOME

DISBURSEMENTS

Postage and Printing
Flowers

New Year's Dance
Lookout Committee
West Point Bus Ride
Sunday School Gifts
Communion Breakfast
Sports Night
Spaghetti Dinner
Advances

Altar Fund

Club Banner

Snow Blower
Miscellaneous

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

Cash Banance, December 31

2,035.40

Respectfully submitted,

James Hardie, Treasurer

1963 1964
855.71 $ 2,035.40
475.00 460,00
10.00
552,00 322.00
- 204.00
982.00 -
620.00 135.00
702,16 -
415.00
367.01 18.95
3,708.17 1,554,95
4,563.88 3,590. 35
128.46 169.25
189,65 108.00
1,181.39 -
- 4,55
264,00 -
78.28 -
- 197.43
- 364,32
- 227.76
520,00 135.00
- 1,500.,00
- 63.10
- 214.95
166.70 108.65
2,528.48 3,093.01
497, 34
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL REPORT OF LADIES AID

Cash on Hand December 31

INCOME

Bazaar (1962)

Parish Assembly Meetings (1/27/63)
(2/ 3/63)

Lenten Dinner

Maundy Thursday Luncheon

Bus Ride

29th and 30th Anniversary Luncheons

Dues

Interest on Bonds

Interest on Savings Account

Received in lieu of flowers

Donations

Profit on refreshments - membership

meeting
Return of Bazaar loan
Miscellaneous

TOTAL
CASH ON HAND PLUS INCOME

DISBURSEMENTS

Transfer of funds to Church

IBM Selectric Typewriter for Church
- Officd

To Altar Fund

Furnishings for Parish House

Return of Bazaar Loan

Mother's Day Luncheon

Floral Crosses, deceased members

Printing

Gold Crosses

Safe Deposit Box Rental

Postage, cards and telegrams

Advertisement Diocese Concert Booklet
Church Calendar - events and pictures

1963

1964

$ 5,935.98 §$ 3,383.66

2,804,34 2,652,26

23.10
57.15
462,87
65.08
49.50
205.57
496,25
417.00
111.00
335.00
40,00
38.10

94.20
27.43
611.87
45,92
96.20
834,85
5§50.25
417.00
69.78
415.00
146.00
27.00

1,000.00 1,000.00

16.00

50.00

6,120.96 7,038.06
12,056.94  10,421,72

Gifts to Sunday School Teachers, Ladies 662,50

Educational Society, Sunday School,

Hayr Soorp and Caretaker
Miscellaneous

TOTAL EXPENSES
Balance on Hand December 31

6,000.00 -

540,60 -
- 4,000.00
- 237,00
- 1,000.00
25.07 82,83
80.00 110.00
80,50 102,00
54.00 25.50
6.60 6.60
31.97 12.49
25.00 15.00

15.00 -

575.00
152,04 137.22

8,673.28 6,303.64
3,383.66 4,118.08

Cont...
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Ladies Aid Financial Report (Cont.)

1963 1964
United States Savings Bonds in Treasury 14,000.00 14,000.00
TOTAL 17,383.66 18,118.08
Listing of Bonds Amount _ Number
July 6, 1954 $5000 V-45084-K
July 15, 1955 $1000 M-399 252-K
July 15, 1955 $1000 M-399 253-K
July 15, 1855 $1000 M-399 254-K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-965 K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-966 K
March 30, 1956 $1000 M-481-967 K
April 23, 1959 $1000 M-3-791-240 H
April 23, 1959 $1000 M-3-791-241 H
April 23, 1959 | $1000 M-3-791-242 H

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Artemis Koundakjian, Treasurer
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

LADIES EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY

FINANCIAL REPORT - YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1964

Cash on Hand - January 1

INCOME

Donations

Dues

Hantess

Church Plates

Books Sold

Interest from Savings Bonds
Bank Interest

In Lieu of Flowers

TOTAL INCOME

DISBURSEMENTS

Salaries

Bus

Flowers

Printing

Hangess
Telephone

Candy

Safe Deposit Box Rental
Petty Cash

Cards and Stamps
Books

Gifts

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

EXCESS OF INCOME OVER DISBURSEMENTS

Checking Account
Savings Account
Four U.S. Savings Bonds

Listing of Bonds:

M 459071 K 1,000.00
M 8 626321 H 1,000.00
M 8 626322 H 1,000,00
M 8 626323 H 1,000,00

Respectfully submitted,
Mrs. Felicia Nalbandian, Treasurer

1963 1964
1,900.67 1,055.50
250.00 285,00
355.50 157.00 -
2,119.91 1,883,60
295,15 329.00
15.00 8.00
149,67 119.10
- 40.47
315.00 658.00
3,500.23 3,440.50°
5,400,90 4,536.47
945,00 1927.50
850.00 850.00
60.00 67.50
89.50 63.00
136.51 186.79
184.02 217.31
5.50 2.00
5.50 5.50
10.00 10.00
8.20 -
24,50 10.65
398.00 685.00
2,716.73 3,025.25
2,724.64 1,470.75
1,055.50 1,470.75
1,628.67 1,669.14
4,000.00 4,000.00
6,684.17 7,139.89
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SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL REPORT
1964

TEACHING STAFF
Zaven Hovsepian, Superintendent
Kindergarten:
Sonia Kasabian, supervisor
Virginia Fourounjian, Linda Najarian
Virginia Terlemezian, Ruby Ordookhanian

Primary Department:

Mary Ann Berberian, supervisor
Alan Deroian, Lorraine Aljian
Andrew Dadaian, Dorothy Kabobjian
Rose Ann Baligian, Bill Sabonjian
Dolores Baglieri

Senior Department:
Lucille Aljian, Philip Arpiarian
Virginia Metjian, Joyce Moomjian
Barbara Dadaian, Rose Najarian
Substitute:

Robert Allian

ENROLLMENT

Our total enrollment is 160, The average weekly
attendance is 110,

BUDGET

Our income is from the students' offerings and
donations from parish members and organizations. The
bank balance as of December 31, 1964 was $270,70.

TEACHER'S MEETINGS

Meetings under the guidance of Father Vatche
Hovsepian are held once a month to discuss activities,
problems, etc.
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HOLY COMMUNION

Every Sunday (except during Lent) one class from
the Primary Department and one class from the Senior
Department attend church to receive communion. After
communion buns and milk are served to those classes.

ACTIVITIES
January 5 Christmas Pageant
January 4 Communion and Communion

Breakfast (Christmas)

(served by Men's Club)
March 28 Communion and Communion

Breakfast (Easter)

(served by Men's Club)
October 30 Halloween Party

IMPROVEMENTS

Every classroom in the Assembly this year was pro-
vided with a bulletin boards enabling the teachers and
students to post their colored biblical pictures on them.

The most important improvement was the purchase of
a closed circuit television which will be very shortly in-
stalled. This will enable the teachers to instruct the
students simultaneously while the Divine Liturgy is con-
ducted in the Church.

PROGRAM

Sunday School is scheduled to begin at 10:30 AM
on Sunday mornings, but since quite a few students and
teachers arrive late, we are forced to begin later. Each
department holds its own assembly and class instruction.
The assembly period is approximately 20 minutes; the next
45 minutes are devoted to class instruction; and then 5-10
minutes of assembly again before dismissal.

We are very proud of our Sunday School which is
conducted in a very orderly manner under the guidance
of the superintendent and the teachers,
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL REPORT OF SUNDAY SCHOOL

Balance on Hand - January 1

INCOME

Sunday Collections
Donation$ and Pageant
Other .

TOTAL INCOME

DISBURSEMENTS

Books, Supplies, Pen § Pencil Sets
Television Camera and Setup

Slide Projector

Communion Breakfast

Social Expenses

Gifts and Miscellaneous

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

BALANCE BEFORE DISBURSEMENTS
DISBURSEMENTS

Balance on Hand, December 31

1,054.94

1963 1964
385.26 1,055.46
1,143.69 1,208.01
200.92. 227.65
267.00 64.00
1,611.61 1,499.66
603.49 558.69
- 801.40
84.82 -
31068 -
52.39 131.88
169.55 792,45
941.93 2,284.42
1,996.87 2,255.,12
941.93 2,284.42
270.70

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Rose Najarian, Treasurer
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH
CHOIR ANNUAL REPORT

During the past year, the Choir has shown a
vigorous and encouraging growth further increasing their
dedication and service to our Church, Attendance in Church
on Sundays has become the rule rather than the exception.

Socially, the members meet occasionally to go bowling
and the Choir has in recent years established the custom of
giving its members a dinner as a means of showing apprecia-
tion for their cooperation and service.

Choir rehearsals are held when necessary; especially
for preparation of sharagans for special feast days.

Because the Choir's primary obligation is singing
at the Divine Liturgy, functions for the purpose of raising
funds for its treasury are limited. However, through the
graciousness of the Parish Council, we do have the privilege
of having two plate collections per year from which our main
income is derived; one for Christmas and one for Easter.
‘These monies are used for the Choir's needs, such as new
robes, music books, etc.

The Choir, as it has done in past years, always
stands ready at all times to unselfishly serve the Church

and Parish whenever called upon, constantly striving to
improve in their dedication and sacrifice.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH CHOIR
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HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL REPORT OF CHOIR

Balance on Hand, January 1

INCOME

Plate collections, January 6
Easter Donations, April 14
Gift to Choir, Made July 15

-TOTAL INCOME

DISBURSEMENTS

Donation to Church Altar Fund

Petty cash for Choir

Petty cash for Choir

Expenses Annual Picnic, July 10

Choir Books

Organist to play in Church, July 18

Towards Christmas Party for Choir,
Gifts, etc.,, December 23

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS

Balance on Hand, December 31

Respectfully submitted,

1963
460.14

115.00
147.60
_17.50

280.10

25.00
50.00
90.00

10.00
125.00

300.00

$ 440.24

—_—

130.00
163.00

D ——

293.00

200.00
25.00
25.00

7.50
10.00
75.00

342.50

$ 390.74

Haig Najarian, Treasurer



THE FOLLOWING PARISHIONERS HAVE PLEDGED AND FULFILLED THEIR
PLEDGES FOR YEAR 1964

Mr. and Mrs, M, Aramian Mr, and Mrs, C. Metjian

Mrs, G. Armen Mr. and Mrs. R, Mikatarian

Mr. and Mrs. C. Apkarian Mr. and Mrs. Jon Najarian

Mr. and Mrs. A. Arpiarian Mr. J. Najarian

Mr. and Mrs, P. Arpiarian Mr. and Mrs. K. Najarian

Mr, and Mrs, A. Ataml?»n Mr., and A. Nersesian

Mr. and Mrs, H. Azmelian Mr. and Mrs. C. Nersesian, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs, .C, Abahoonie Mrs. C. Nersesian

Mr, and Mrs, H. Aljian ' Mr, A, Nersesian

Mr. and Mrs. F. Baglieri Mrs. B, Ohannesian

Mr., and Mrs. K. Bendian
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bookrajian Mrs. M. Palanjian

Mr, and Mrs. P. Bogosian Mr, and Mrs. H. Paragian

3 Mrs. P, Paboojian
P »

Mr. and Mrs, E. Bozoian Mrs., J. Paragian
D
C

Mr. and Mrs. L. Bogosian Mr. and Mrs. N. Paragian
. Chopoorian Mr. and Mrs. M, Palakian
Caprielian Mr, Vahan Proodian

" Mr, and Mrs. H. Sabonjian

Mr. and Mrs.
Mr, and Mrs.

ﬁr. ;nd Mgs. M. Dadaian Mr. and Mrs. J. Sahagian
r. R, Dadaian * ot .
Mr. and Mrs. P, Dallakian ﬁ;; agd g:iédz;iizpah Gulian
Mr. and Mrs. J, Damurjian Mr. and Mrs. C Sarajian
Mr. P, Der Boghosian Mré. R. Sheili;n
Mr. and Mrs, S. Derderian Mr, and Mrs. C, Shenloogian
Mr. and Mrs, N. Dorian Mr. and Mrs. G. Shenloogian
Mr. and Mrs, Doudoukjian Mrs. N. Shenloogian
Mr, and Mrs. J. Damurjian Mr.‘and Mrs. R. Simsarian
Mr. and Mrs. C. Genjian Mr, and Mrs. J. Soojian

Mr. and Mrs, N, Stambolian
Mr, and Mrs, R. Hachadoorian Mr. and Mrs., L. Shahbazian
Mr, and Mrs, K., Hamanjian Mr. and Mrs. K. Sarkisian
Mr, and Mrs. J. Hagopian " Mr. and Mrs. J. Sasoonian
Mr. and Mrs. Z. Hovsepian Mr. and Mrs. V, Sarkisian

Mr. and Mrs. G. Holopigian Mr, and Mrs. H, Takakjian

Dr. and Mrs. A. Kachadoorian Mr. and Mrs., J. Takakjian

Mr. and Mrs. R, Kachadoorian Mr. and Mrs, P. Takakjian, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. A. Kalbian’ Mr. and Mrs. Jack Takakjian

Mr. S. Kalbian Mr, K. Takerian )

Mr. A, Kaloostian Mr, and Mrs. R. Tarpinian

Mrs, O. Kaloostian Mr, and Mrs, N, Tashjy

Mr. and Mrs. K. Kasabian Mr. and Mrs. K. Teshkoyan

Mr. and Mrs. C. Kapighian Mr, and Mrs, E. Turnamian

Mrs. V. Keshishian Mr. and Mrs. A, Tutunjian

ﬁr. ﬁndKM:s. P. Kolchakian Mr. and Mrs. V. Varjabedian
r. M. Katoonagia

Mr. and Mrs.nM% Kgnajian Mr. and Mrs. R, Yaldizian

Mr. and Mrs. S. Krikorian Mrs. H. Yaldizjian

Mr. J. Mahmarian

Mr. R. Mahmarian Total number individuals - 163

Total amount pledged - $7,515
Total amount received - $6,805
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